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SUPPLEMENT 

Your Committee was fortunate in having Charles M. Sternhell as 
chairman of the subcommittee initiating the report on the Table of Uni- 
form Seniority for Joint Life Calculations Based upon the 1938 CSO and 
CET Mortality Tables, and the report on the Female Extension of the 
1958 CSO and CET Mortality Tables. The technical work and much of 
the testing were done in his Company. This gave us direct access to the 
professional work which led to the adoption of the new tables themselves. 
Committee members George C. Campbell, Harold A. Garabedian, Ralph 
Keffer, Louis Levinson and Edward H. Wells gave unstintingly of their 
time during the summer and fall in critical analysis and in extensive 
mathematical testing. Due to the availability of large-scale computers, 
the process of testing was most exhaustive. 
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